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Eyres Monsell 
Newsletter 

What matters to you  

We have idenƟfied the following prioriƟes which are in place from 1st July 2025:  

· Priority 1: ASB  

You Said: You have concerns around the issues we have had in previous years with off road bikes on the recreaƟon ground 
and other open spaces.  

We Did: We have been compleƟng high visibility patrols in the hotspot areas - Hillsborough Road, Sturdee Road, Queens 
Park Way and the Exchange Park - during the summer holidays. We have visited vicƟms and perpetrators of ASB, offering 
advice and reassurance. We have dealt with offenders appropriately such as with verbal warnings, warning leƩers or further 
sancƟons. Work conƟnues in this area. 

· Priority 2: Drug Dealing  

You Said: We conƟnue to carry this priority forward over the summer months as you have advised us this remains a serious 
issue. We will conƟnue to tackle those who blight the local area with drugs.  

We Did: Patrols have conƟnued around idenƟfied hotspot areas including; Hillsborough Road, Swinford Avenue and Queens 
Park Way. We have conƟnued to act upon intelligence received to us - we welcome any reports with informaƟon regarding 
drugs and this will be followed up on by your local beat team. We have also completed a warrant at an address on Grange 
Drive. 

· Priority 3: Robbery 

You Said: There have been several robberies in the area of Swinford Avenue which we are aware have caused some concern 
in the community.  

We Did: Plain clothed and uniformed patrols have been taking place across the estate and we are persistently patrolling are-
as which are linked to incidents of this type.  
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Other Local News 

Community engagements 
Come and speak to your local beat team about any issues or concerns you may have. 

Officers will be available at the following events: 

10:00AM - 11:00AM, Mon 15 September 2025 — Eyres Monsell Community Centre—Beat Surgery  

4:00PM - 5:00PM, Weds 17 September 2025—Pork Pie Library—Beat Surgery  

07:00PM, Fri 26 September 2025—Elmwood Row —Street ConsultaƟon  

South Leicester Police 

@LPSouthLeics 

www.leics.police.uk 

southleicesterNPAexternal@leics.police.uk 

· This summer, Leicestershire Police is supporƟng a naƟonwide campaign aimed at making communiƟes safer, more 
vibrant and welcoming for everyone during the summer months. You can read more about ‘Safer Street Summer’ 
here: hƩps://www.leics.police.uk/news/leicestershire/news/2025/june/force-teams-up-with-partners-for-safer-
streets-summer-iniƟaƟve/ 

· Have you ever had a Policing quesƟon that you would like answered but are un-
sure of where to ask it? The 'Ask The Police' website contains a free to access 
online resource of Q&A's that respond to the most frequently asked Policing ques-
Ɵons by the general public. The Police NaƟonal Legal Database (PNLD) maintains a 
comprehensive database of frequently asked quesƟons (FAQ). It can be accessed 
at: www.askthe.police.uk  

· The local beat team has secured a closure order against a property on Glenhills Boulevard. This is following a series of 
proacƟve enforcement acƟons targeƟng drug-related acƟvity in the area. Working in close collaboraƟon with Leices-
ter City Council, officers built a strong intelligence picture around the address, which had become a persistent source 
of community harm. The closure order marks a significant step in tackling anƟ-social behaviour and drug misuse on 
the estate, reflecƟng the team's ongoing commitment to tackling the issues that maƩer most to you. 

 

For all our crime prevenƟon advice visit: www.leics.police.uk/cp/crime-prevenƟon 

Our advice offers best pracƟce for you to follow alongside pracƟcal crime prevenƟon methods: from basic hints and Ɵps to 
more detailed strategies. 

To keep up to date with the latest scams, you can follow AcƟon Fraud on Facebook: www.facebook.com/acƟonfraud 

AlternaƟvely, the AcƟon Fraud website is: www.acƟonfraud.police.uk 

Crime Prevention 

We rely on feedback and concerns raised by the 
community. To take part in a short survey regard-
ing confidence in Leicestershire Police, please use 
the QR code to the leŌ. In turn, we will conƟnue 
to review and adapt our plans accordingly. 


